[image: image1.jpg]


Waipahihi School
20 Parata St.

Taupo

8th May 2009
Dear Parents
The term has started off in a very positive way with the children happy to be back in their learning environment and of course, pleased to be back socialising with their friends.

We welcome JJ back from his lengthy stay in hospital.

This newsletter is just to inform you what has been planned for the term and like term 1 it will be a busy one.

EOTC : All senior classes are doing a tramp this term to let the children experience a walking track in the Taupo area. We have decided to do the Kawakawa Bay walk and we have planned to go on Tuesday 19th May with postponement day on Thursday 21st May. We will travel by car to Kinloch, walk to Kawakawa Bay, have lunch there, then return. We will need parents to come with us for the day to help so I hope as many of you as possible can come and enjoy the day with us. It is a lovely walk and not too difficult. I was keen to do the W2K walk but felt it may be just a bit too long. 

Please fill in the slip below if you can come and help on our walk and how many children you can take.  Your help will be very much appreciated.
Interschool Winter Sports Tournament:    Tuesday  9th   June     Week   7         
Coaches of the various sports teams will be choosing their teams so more about this later from Mr Grindrod.

Inquiry Learning: This term the topic is based around technology. We are going to have a school technology challenge in Week 9 and the following week, ten children from the senior school will be 

involved in an interschool technology challenge, which our school is running. 
Environmental Education: Last term we did a big survey on all the things we liked about our school environment as well as areas we felt needed improving on. Two of the improvement things we focussed on were the gardens outside the senior classrooms as we felt they were tired looking and lacked colour. The other idea was to see if we could do something to encourage birds to visit our trees and thought we could make some bird feeders to hang in the trees. This idea will tie in well with our technology plan.

Homework:  This will continue on the same lines as last term where the children are encouraged to go on maths and literacy sites on the internet and in particular MATHLETICS. We have a challenge going on this term see who can gain the most points each week and that person becomes the Mathletics STAR pupil for the week. Just a gentle reminder that some families haven’t paid the $30 payment for Mathletics. It would be appreciated if this could be paid now and it can be paid in instalments.

From time to time I will send home a basic facts practise sheet and it is expected that the children do plenty of reading each night, especially novels.
Winter Ails: With the colder weather now upon us some of the children do catch the odd cold or flu bug so it is useful for them to keep a box of tissues in their desk.
CWSA groups:  Every Thursday afternoon Ala Marks comes in and takes a group for challenging and enterprising activities. All children will benefit from this. Also on Thursday afternoons, Felicity Cantwell is going to do baking from Roald Dahl”s revolting recipe book. Should be fun.
Classroom webpage: I am currently getting this up and running and when it is finished children will be able to access the site from home. It will have lots of web sites on it which will not only be educational bit lots of fun as well. These websites we use a lot and there is a wealth of information within them.
www.woodlands-junior.kent.sch.uk
www.coxhoedurham
www.starfallcom   

www.mission-on.co.nz (website by SPARC all on Health and sport and great prizes to be won)

   and one that I put the children onto today was www.incredibots.com   Children loved it and it is all about technology, physics and making things that move.

Electives Programme: Every Friday morning we run an electives programme where the children are involved in a following activity-sculpture, art panels, scrapbooking, technology and board games with the first activity being a chess challenge.
Kids For Kids: A large number of children from our class are involved in this very worthwhile concert and the singing rehearsals are going well with Mrs Clark. It is going to be a fantastic night out for the children and the concert is on Friday night 5th June. So please keep that night free on your calendar.

Any other queries or concerns please do not hesitate to pop in and see me or ring.
Regards
Carmel Hopkins

carmel@waipahihi.school.nz
(_____________________________________________________________________________​​​_____
I give permission for my child to attend the one day tramp to Kawakawa Bay
Child’s name…………………………… has permission to go on the tramp.

Parent’s signature …………………………
I would like to come and be a parent help

NAME:   ……………………………………

PHONE:   ……………………
Number of children I can take in my car    ………….
